

DISCLAIMER

This biography is a rough draft and a work-in-progress.
The research has not been completed, so there may be errors and omissions.

This record also lacks 1950 federal census data.
Please return to Tuscania1918.org in the future to see if a revised and
finalized version is available.

Abbreviations:

b = born

d = died

F: = Find A Grave (www.findagrave.org)

NOK = next-of-kin

TUSCANIA

***Brother of Tuscania passengers/survivors Charles
Hans Jacobson and John Chris Jacobson
Jacobson, William Edwin
1894 WI – 1955 WI***

William Jacobson, War Veteran, Dies

NEENAH — William Jacobson, 620 Webster Ave., died Sunday evening at St. Agnes Hospital, Fond du Lac, after a six-months illness.

He was born Oct. 7, 1894, in Waupaca and had lived in Neenah the past 36 years. He was a World War I veteran and a survivor of the torpedoing of the "Lusitania." He was a member of the American Legion.

Surviving are his wife, Eunice; two daughters, Mrs. Elmer Smith, Neenah, and Merry at home; two sons, Paul, Neenah, and Bruce, at home; and one step-son, William Olinger; three brothers, John and Charles, both of Waupaca, and Alvin, West Bloomfield; two sisters, Mrs. Esther Evert, Ogdensburg, and Mrs. Leona Mayne, Waupaca; and three grandchildren.

Funeral services will be held at 2 p.m. Thursday at Westgor Funeral Home, the Rev. Theodore Krause officiating. Burial will be in Oak Hill Cemetery. Friends may call at the funeral home after 2 p.m. Wednesday.

"Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern" Tuesday 27 Dec 1955 p 21

Tuscania Survivors Will Hold Parley

William Jacobson, of this city, will be among more than 250 survivors of the Tuscania disaster of the first World war who will attend the annual convention of the National Tuscania Survivors' association at Wisconsin Rapids, Feb. 7 and 8. Arthur E. Steffenhagen, Menasha, also plans to attend. Mayor Carl Zeidler of Milwaukee has been invited to address the meeting.

"Neenah (WI) News-Record" 28 Jan 1942 p 3

William Jacobson

Neenah — William Jacobson 61, 620 Western avenue, died Monday at a Fond du Lac hospital after an illness of two months. He was born Oct. 7, 1894 at Waupaca and had lived in Neenah the past 36 years. He was a veteran of World war I, serving in the Thirty-Second division, and was a survivor of the torpedoing of the Tuscania. He was employed at the Island Oldsmobile garage.

Funeral services will be held at 2 o'clock Thursday afternoon at the Westgor Funeral home with the Rev. Theodore Krause, pastor of Whiting Memorial Baptist church, in charge. Burial will be in Oak Hill cemetery. Friends may call at the funeral home after 2 o'clock Wednesday afternoon.

Survivors are the widow; two daughters, Mrs. Elmer Smith, Neenah, and Miss Merry, at home; two sons, Paul, Neenah, and Bruce, at home; a step-son, William Olinger, at home; three brothers, John and Charles of Waupaca and Alvin of West Bloomfield; two sisters, Mrs. Esther Everts, Ogdensburg, and Mrs. Leona Mayne, Waupaca, and three grandchildren.

“Appleton (WI) Post-Crescent” Tuesday 27 Dec 1955 p 21

Eunice Carol Geiger

(Nee Myhre)
311 Isabella Street
Neenah, Wisconsin

Age 78, died Tuesday, November 28, 1995 at the Outagamie Health Care Center. She was born July 9, 1917 in Neenah, daughter of the late John and Anna (Johannason) Myhre. Eunice was a resident of Neenah for all of her life. She is survived by one daughter: Merry Pomrening, Shawano; two sons and a daughter-in-law: William (Bobbi) Olinger, Madison; Bruce Jacobson, Neenah; eight grandchildren: Chris and Katy Olinger, Melissa Pomrening, Heidi McCormac, Lisa and Amanda Jacobson, Shari and Molly Henning. She was preceded in death by husbands: William Jacobson in 1955 and Hank Geiger in 1984, three sisters and four brothers. Funeral services

will be held at the Westgor Funeral Home, on Thursday, November 30, 1995 at 12 p.m. with the Rev. Lisa Miller officiating. Friends may call at the funeral home on Thursday from 10 a.m. until the hour of service. A private family graveside service will be held at Oak Hill Cemetery.

Obituary of his wife Eunice Carol Myhre Olinger Jacobson Geiger – "Appleton (WI) Post-Crescent"
Wednesday 29 Nov 1995 p 16

JACOBSON WILLIAM EDWARD		XC19673569	
Wag 107 Engr Tn		K	
405 5 St Neenah Wis		A 3 052 484	
Su	251 673	Died	12 26 55
T			148 499
Born	10/7/94	R	
Enl	7/15/17	Dis	5/27/19
		Cl	1 811 217
		I	
		eb	
U. S. VETERANS BUREAU MAIL AND RECORDS Form 1209 - Rev. Sept., 1936		INDEX CARD	

Mrs. Edna Jacobson

NEENAH — Mrs. Edna Jacobson, 73, of 715 Nicolet Blvd., Neenah, died Friday afternoon following a short illness.

Mrs. Jacobson was born March 25, 1896 in Neenah. She was a member of the Whiting Community Baptist Church.

Survivors include one daughter, Mrs. Elmer Smith, Neenah; one son, Paul, Rockford, Ill.; one brother, Earl Garfield, Neenah; and six grandchildren.

Funeral services for Mrs. Jacobson will be at 2 p.m. Monday at the Whiting Community Baptist Church with the Rev. John Davey officiating. Interment will be in the Oak Hill Cemetery, Neenah.

Friends may call at the Kessler Funeral Home from 4 to 9 p.m. Sunday at the church and from noon Monday until the hour of service. A memorial fund has been established.

At high noon today Miss Edna Garfield, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Wallace J. Garfield, Nicolet boulevard, became the bride of William Jacobson, son of Mr. and Mrs. Christ Jacobson, West North Water street. The ceremony was performed at the home of the bride's parents, Rev. U. E. Gibson officiating. Miss Esther Jacobson and Marvin Garfield attended the couple. Following the ceremony a dinner was served to the immediate relatives only. Mr. and Mrs. Jacobson left on a honeymoon trip throughout the state by motor. Upon their return they will reside for a time with the groom's parents.

Marriage on 28 Jun 1923 to Edna I. Garfield – "Neenah (WI) News-Record" Thursday 28 Jun 1923 p 3

Wm. Paul Jacobson

NEENAH — Wm. Paul (Jake) Jacobson, 43, of Rockford, Ill., a former Neenah resident, died Wednesday morning at St. Luke Hospital in Milwaukee, following a lengthy illness.

Born in Neenah July 23, 1930, the son of William and Edna (Garfield) Jacobson, he was a graduate of Neenah High School and was married to the former Janie Dorn in Neenah on June 20, 1953. He formerly was employed by the American Can Co., later as an application engineer at the Anderson Brothers Manufacturing Company in Rockford, where he had lived for the past seven years. He was a member of the State Street Baptist Church of Rockford.

Surviving, in addition to the widow, are a daughter, Susan, and four sons, Chris, Tom, John and Jeff, all at home, and one sister, Mrs. Elmer Smith, Neenah.

Funeral services will be held at the Whiting Community Baptist Church at 2 p.m. Saturday, with the Rev. Richard Krell and the Rev. Ellwood Wiley officiating. Interment will be in Oak Hill Cemetery.

Friends may call at the church on Saturday from 12 noon until the hour of service.

The Westgor Funeral Home is in charge of local arrangements.

Obituary of son William Paul (Jake) Jacobson – "Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern" Thursday 9 Aug 1973 p 30

Elizabeth L. Smith

(Betty)

1132 Meadow Lane, Neenah

Age 59, died Sunday, October 12, 1986 following a year and a half illness. She was born January 19, 1927 in Neenah, daughter of the late William and Edna (Garfield) Jacobson. She married Elmer Smith June 18, 1946 in Neenah and he died May 24, 1983. She was a member of St. Gabriel Catholic Church, Neenah. She is survived a daughter, Sandra, at home; three sisters-in-law: Gertrude Gajewski, Janie Collipp, both of Neenah; Selma Vandehey, Antigo; several nieces and nephews. She was also preceded in death by a brother, Paul Smith in 1973. The complete funeral will be 10:45 a.m. Wednesday at St. Gabriel Catholic Church with Father Richard Allen officiating. Cremation will follow. Friends may call at the Kessler Funeral Home, from 5 until 8 p.m. Tuesday where a prayer service will be held at 7:30 p.m.

Obituary of daughter Elizabeth L. ("Betty") Jacobson Smith – "Appleton (WI) Post-Crescent" Monday 13 Oct 1986 p 14

Miss Jacobson and Mr. Pomrening

NEENAH — Wedded last Saturday at St. Margaret Mary Catholic Church were Miss Merry Jacobson and Michael Pomrening, the Rev. Eugene F. Hotchkiss officiating.

The bride is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Henry Geiger, 1616 North St., Neenah. Parents of the bridegroom are Mr. and Mrs. Edward Pomrening, 214 State St., also Neenah.

The bride chose a floor-length gown of daisy lace over white satin highlighted with yellow ribbon threaded lace at the high neckline, on the bodice and the edge of the puffed sleeves. The same lace edged her full-length veil as she carried a colonial bouquet of daisies and baby's breath.

Miss Franny Castillo was her only attendant in a floor-length yellow and white checked gingham dress. She carried a basket of daisies, pompons and baby's breath.

Richard Osborn was the best man and brothers of the couple, Peter Pomrening and Bruce Jacobson, ushered.

A reception followed at the Whiting Boat House.

After his graduation on May 13 from the University of Wisconsin-Stout, Menomonie, the bridegroom will be employed by the Curative Center, Milwaukee, where they will reside.

Marriage of his daughter Merry Jacobson to Michael Pomrening – "Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern" Saturday 6 May 1972 p 9

Wallace Garfield Dies at Rest Home

NEENAH — Wallace J. Garfield, 90, formerly of 715 Nicolet Blvd., died at 1 p.m. Saturday at the Matte Rest Home, Menasha.

A resident of the Twin Cities for 71 years, he would have been 91 years old next Saturday. Mr. Garfield was born Jan. 22, 1864, at Manitowoc.

He came to Neenah when he was 18 years old. He was a cooper by trade and retired in 1930. He was one of the oldest members of Whiting Memorial Baptist Church and served as Sunday school superintendent for about 25 years. A deacon of the church for many years, he was made a life member of the congregation six years ago.

Surviving are two daughters, Mrs. Edna Jacobson and Mrs. Inez Douglas, both of Neenah; two sons, Earl and Marvin, both of Neenah; nine grandchildren and seven great-grandchildren. His wife died in 1937.

Funeral services will be conducted at 2 p.m. Tuesday at the Baptist Church by the Rev. Theodore Krause. Burial will be in Oak Hill Cemetery. Friends may call at Westgor Funeral Home until 10 a.m. Tuesday and at the church from 11 a.m. until the hour of the funeral.

John O. Myhre

Neenah—John O. Myhre, 79, 921 Adams street, died at 4:30 Thursday morning following a 4-year illness.

Born July 12, 1866, at Neenah, Mr. Myhre had been a lifelong resident and worked as a machinist at the Hewitt Machine company for many years.

Survivors are four daughters, Mrs. William Luebtke, Newberry, Mich., Mrs. Hilda Frye, St. Petersburg, Fla., Miss Annabelle Myhre and Mrs. Willard Olinger, both of Neenah, four sons, John, Jr., Gilbert, Arnold, all of Neenah, and Private First Class Donald in France; one brother, Olaf A. Myhre, Neenah, two sisters, Mrs. Arthur Barnes, Neenah, and Mrs. Curt Acker, Minneapolis, and 13 grandchildren.

The body is at the Kessler Funeral home.

Left: obituary of his father-in-law Wallace Garfield – “Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern” Monday 17 Jan 1955 p 14 – Right: obituary of his father-in-law John Oliver Myrhe – “Appleton (WI) Post-Crescent” Thursday 20 Sep 1945 p 21



Find A Grave 162930435

Willard E. Olinger Is Granted Divorce

(News-Times Oshkosh Bureau)

Oshkosh. — Willard E. Olinger, 30, was awarded a divorce from Eunice C. Olinger, 28, on his charge of cruel and inhuman treatment before County Judge D. E. MacDonald here Monday afternoon. The couple formerly resided at 701 Main street, Neenah.

The case was contested, the wife making a similar charge on

a counterclaim, but the divorce was granted on the original complaint. The matter of custody of one minor child and alimony was left open, and the husband will retain the automobile while the wife will have the household furnishings. Olinger will pay \$30 a month as temporary support money.

They were married in Appleton in September, 1940, and separated Feb. 3 of this year. The plaintiff was represented by George T. Stine, Menasha, and R. D. Molzow, Neenah, was the attorney for the defendant.

Divorce of William's 2nd wife Eunice Myrhe Olinger from her husband Willard Olinger — "Neenah (WI) News-Record" Tuesday 9 Apr 1946 p 6

Henry C. Geiger

NEENAH — Henry C. Geiger, 67, Neenah, died at his home Wednesday morning.

He was born Sept. 19, 1916, in Brillion, the son of Andrew and Jusina Sharonbrock Geiger.

Mr. Geiger had been a Neenah resident since 1922. He had been employed by Courtney and Plummer. He also had been a self-employed truck driver and a mechanic with Strohmeyer Excavating. He was a volunteer firefighter with the town of Neenah Fire Department from 1942 to 1979.

Surviving are his widow, Eunice; one daughter, Mrs. Michael (Merry) Pomrening, Shawano; two sons, William Olinger, Sun Prairie, and Bruce Jacobson, Neenah; one foster son, Stephen Ramsey, Oshkosh; and eight grandchildren.

Services will be Saturday at 10 a.m. in Westgor Funeral Home, the Rev. Michael O'Rourke officiating. Burial will be in Oak Hill Cemetery.

Friends may call at the funeral home from 6 to 8 p.m. Friday.

Obituary of his 2nd wife Eunice's 3rd husband, Henry C. Geiger – "Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern"
Thursday 26 Jan 1984 p 20

Name: William Edwin Jacobson

Name variations:

Military:

On Tuscania: 107th Eng. - private

Serial number: 251,673

Entered service from: Waupaca, Waupaca WI

Sailed on "Tuscania" as: William E. Jacobson

Next-of-kin on "Tuscania": mother Mrs. Chris J. Jacobson, Waupaca WI

Returned from war on: "Haverford" May 1919

Sailed on return ship as: William E. Jacobson

Next-of-kin on return ship & rank: mother Mrs. Anna Jacobson, RR 7, Waupaca WI (wagoneer, 107th Engineer Train)

World War I draft registration (1917): as William Edwin Jacobson - b. 7 Oct 1894 Waupaca WI; res: Commercial Hotel, Winona MN. Single. Car repair, C.&N.W.R.R. Co., Winona MN.

Medium height & build.

National Tuscania Survivors Association 1939 roster: Neenah WI

World War II draft registration (1942): as William Edwin Jacobson - b. 7 Oct 1894 Waupaca WI; res: 715 Nicolet Blvd., Neenah, Winnebago WI. NOK Edna Jacobson, same address. Employed at Square Deal Garage, 230 Main St., Neenah, Winnebago WI. Height: 5'7" – 157 lbs.

Veterans Administration Military Index:

Enlisted 15 Jul 1917

Discharged 27 May 1919

Address: 405 – 5th St., Neenah WI

Rank/unit: wagoner, 107th Supply Train

Birth & death:

Born: 7 Oct 1894 Waupaca, Waupaca WI

Died: 26 Dec 1955 Fond du Lac, Fond du Lac WI (St. Agnes Hospital, after 2-month or 6-month illness)

Find A Grave record: 104951738, presence on Tuscania indicated in text

Burial location: Neenah, Winnebago WI

Cemetery: Oak Hill

Tombstone:

Father: Christian Jacobson, 20 Sep 1862 Denmark – 1942. Naturalized in Waupaca Co. WI Circuit Court on 6 Nov 1912, a resident of Dayton, Waupaca WI. Buried in Lakeside Memorial Park, Waupaca, Waupaca WI.

Find A Grave: 103000323

Mother: Anna Jensen Jacobson, Jun 1872 Denmark – 1942. Also found as Joanna Christina Petersen. Buried in Lakeside Memorial Park, Waupaca, Waupaca WI.

Find A Grave: 103000319

Parents' marriage:

Spouse: Edna Irene Garfield Jacobson, 25 Mar 1896 Neenah, Winnebago WI – 25 Jul 1969. SSN 392-05-7548. Daughter of Wallace Garfield (1864-1955) & Lillie Jackson. Her obituary in the "Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern" Saturday 26 Jul 1969 p 26 is copied above. Resident of 715 Nicolet Blvd., Neenah WI at the time of her death. Buried in Oak Hill Cemetery, Neenah, Winnebago WI.

Spouse Find A Grave: 104950970

Marriage: "Menasha (WI) Record" Monday 25 Jun 1923 p 2 – marriage license: William E. Jacobson & Edna I. Garfield, both of Neenah WI. "Neenah (WI) News-Record" Thursday 28 Jun 1923 p 3: at noon today Miss Edna Garfield, daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Wallace J. Garfield, Nicolet Blvd., married William Jacobson, son of Mr. & Mrs. Christ Jacobson, W. North Water St. at the home of the bride's parents by Rev. U.E Gibson. Dinner was served to immediate relatives only. Upon their return from a auto honeymoon trip, they will live with the groom's parents.

Spouse: Eunice Carol Myrhe Olinger Jacobson Geiger, 9 Jul 1917 Neenah, Winnebago WI – 28 Nov 1995 Outagamie Health Care Center. Daughter of John Myrhe (F: 86816519) & Anna Johannason/Johanson/Johannson, F: 86816496). Resided in Neenah WI her entire life.

Her 1st husband was Willard Edward Olinger, 10 Apr 1916 Chicago, Cook IL – 17 May 1975 Neenah, Winnebago WI. Buried in Oak Hill Cemetery, Neenah, Winnebago WI, F: 66515973. Social Security record note her surname change from Myrhe to Olinger in Mar 1942.

Social Security notes surname change from Olinger to Jacobson in Jan 1953.

Social Security notes surname change from Jackson to Geiger in Jan 1953. Married Henry C. Geiger (1916-1984). Henry is buried in Oak Hill Cemetery, Neenah, Winnebago WI. F: 195406845

Eunice's obituary in the "Appleton (WI) Post-Crescent" Wednesday 29 Nov 1995 p 16 is copied above.

Buried with William in Oak Hill Cemetery, Neenah, Winnebago WI.

Spouse Find A Grave: 162930435

Marriage:

Children: by 1st wife Edna Garfield:

- Elizabeth (Betty) Lou Jacobson Smith, 19 Jan 1927 Neenah, Winnebago WI - 12 Oct 1986 Appleton WI. Married Elmer Smith on 18 Jun 1946 in Neenah, Winnebago WI; he died 24 May 1983. Listed as Mrs. Elmer Smith of Neenah WI in Mar 1965. Her obituary in the "Appleton (WI) Post-Crescent" Monday 13 Oct 1986 p 14 is copied above. Her body was cremated.
- William Paul ("Jake") Jacobson, ca. 1940 WI - d. 8 Aug 1973 Milwaukee, Milwaukee WI His obituary in the "Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern" Thursday 9 Aug 1973 p 30 is copied above. Resident of Rockford IL when he died in St. Luke Hospital, Milwaukee, Milwaukee WI. Graduate of Neenah High School. Married Janie Dorn on 20 Jun 1953 in Neenah, Winnebago WI. Was employed by American Can Co., then as an application engineer at the Anderson Brothers Manufacturing Co. in Rockford IL where he had lived for the 7 years prior to his death. Survived by his widow, 1 daughter, 4 sons & sister Mrs. Elmer Smith of Neenah WI. Buried in Oak Hill Cemetery, Neenah, Winnebago WI. F: 104951773

Children: by 2nd wife Eunice Myrhe Ollinger

- Bruce Edwin Jacobson, 1 Sep 1948 WI - . Resident of Neenah WI in Nov 1995. Married Sandra Lee Forseth of Menasha WI on 11 May 1968; he was a resident of Neenah WI. Divorced: "Appleton (WI) Post-Crescent" Sunday 3 May 1987 p 13 – Bruce E. Jacobson & Sandra L. Jacobson, both of Menasha.
- Merry Ellen Jacobson, Pomrening, Jun 1953 WI - Wife of Michael Edward Pomrening. "Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern" Saturday 6 May 1972 p 9. - Married in St. Margaret Mary Catholic Church on 29 May 1972. Michael was the son of Mr. & Mrs. Edward Pomrening, 214 State St., Neenah WI; she was listed as the daughter of Mr. & Mrs. Henry Geiger, 1616 North St., Neenah WI. Michael was to graduate on 13 May 1972 from the University of WI-Stout (at Menomonie WI) & was to be employed by the Curative Center in Milwaukee, where the couple was to reside. - Resident of Shawano WI in Nov 1995. – Michael Pomrening became engaged to Donna Nett Rossmeier in May 1987 & got a marriage license with her in Jan 1988 so Merry & Michael were divorced by early 1987.

Stepchildren: by his 2nd wife Eunice Myrhe's marriage to Willard Olinger

- William Edward Olinger, Sep 1948 WI - . Married Susan A. Luchtenhand 24 Jul 1965 in Appleton WI. She was the daughter of Otto Luchtenhand. Divorced 18 Aug 1981 Dane Co. WI. Married Roberta C. Henning 17 Dec 1983 in Dane Co. WI. William [AKA Willard] Edward

Olinger Jr. & Roberta Olinger had a foreclosure action in Dane Co. WI ("Wisconsin State Journal" [Madison WI] 25 Sep 2012 p 30]

Siblings: William was the 3rd child.

- John Chris Jacobson, 12 Jun 1890 St. Lawrence, Waupaca WI – 1 Mar 1956 Waupaca, Waupaca WI. Fellow Tuscania passenger & survivor. [See his full biography above.](#)
- Charles Hans Jacobson, 16 Mar 1892 Waupaca, Waupaca WI – 22 Dec 1956 Waupaca, Waupaca WI. Fellow Tuscania passenger & survivor. [See his full biography above.](#)
- Amelia Dorothy Jacobson Eaton, 11 Aug 1895 Waupaca, Waupaca WI – 25 Apr 1945 Neenah, Winnebago WI. Wife of Harry L. Eaton (1894-1962, F: 32616948). Her obituary from the "Neenah (WI) News-Record" Wednesday 25 Apr 1945 p 1 copied above, which gives a death date of 24 Apr 1945. She died at her home, 87 Fox St., Neenah WI, after an illness of 8 weeks. Born at Dayton, Waupaca WI, resident of Menasha WI since 1923. Survived by her husband Harry Eaton, 2 daughters, 2 sons, 4 brothers & 2 sisters. Buried in Crystal Lake Cemetery, rural Waupaca Co. WI. F: 32616958.
- Alvin Peter Jacobson, 22 Jul 1897 Waupaca Co. WI – 28 Apr 1967 Waushara Co. WI. Husband of Myrtle A. Bradbury (1904-1999, F: 29844856). Buried in Bloomfield Cemetery, West Bloomfield, Waushara WI. F: 29844774
- Esther Caroline Jacobson Moran Everts, 20 Oct 1904 Dayton, Waupaca WI – 24 May 1973. - Was first married to Aaron P. Moran (1901-1957, F: 103001700). - In 1925 newspaper articles, Esther Moran is living in Upson WI. - The "Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern" 4 Sep 1929 p 9 notes that Aaron Moran was declared bankrupt 31 Aug 1929. - In the 1930 census, Aaron (29) & Esther (26) live in Clayton, Winnebago WI. - When Aaron & his cousin Leon Moran were arrested in 1934 in Menasha WI for being the last to see farmer Marcus Jacobson alive & they were absolved of any connection with his death, Aaron was arrested in Menasha in Mar 1934 by the Waupaca Co. sheriff & taken to Waupaca WI to answer a charge of wife abandonment. - In the 1940 census Esther is listed as Esther C. Moran, 35 WI. Along with her children, her parents Christain [sic] Jacobson (77 Denmark) & Anna Jacobson (67 Denmark), live with her. She had lived in the same place in 1935; no occupation is listed for anyone. The status M (for "married") is crossed through. - . In Milwaukee WI in 1942, Esther married Walter Everts (1904-1954, F: 158107271, buried in Ogdensburg Cemetery). - As Mrs. Esther Everts, a resident of Ogdensburg WI when Charles died in 1956. - Survived by 2 sons, Donald & Robert Moran & daughter Gladys Irene Moran Zempel. Buried in Ogdensburg Cemetery, Ogdensburg, Waupaca WI. F: 158107270
- Leona M. Jacobson Mayne, In the 1952 Milwaukee WI city directory, Leonard W. & Leona M. Mayne live at 2849 N. 21st. Leonard is a trimmer at Nash-Kelvinator. In the 1957 New Smyrna Beach FL city directory, Mrs. Leona M. Mayne lives at 725 Daugherty. - Wife of Leonard Walter Mayne (1907-1954, buried in Roseland Cemetery, Marion, Waupaca WI, F: 83751192). Listed as Leona BAYNE in her sister Amelia's obituary.

Notes:

Pre-war:

Wartime:

"Green Bay (WI) Press-Gazette" 8 Feb 1918 p 7 – among those on board Tuscania: William E. Jacobson, private, Waupaca WI – Charles H. Jacobson, corporal, Waupaca WI – John Jacobson, private, Waupaca WI

Post-war:

"Oshkosh (WI) Northwestern" Monday 6 Feb 1928 p 4 – on Sunday night, 30 WI boys who were on the Tuscania met for the annual dinner of the Tuscania Survivors Association. Among them: Charles Jacobson of Waupaca WI & William Jacobson of Neenah WI

"Appleton Post-Crescent" 5 Feb 1936 p 11 - 18th anniversary of greatest event in lives of Arthur Steffenhagen & William Jacobson. Jacobson of 715-1/2 Nicolet Blvd is proprietor of Square Deal Garage.

Obituary:

"Appleton (WI) Post-Crescent" 27 Dec 1955 p 21 & "Oshkosh Northwestern" 27 Dec 1955 p 21 - age 61, resident of 620 Western Ave., Neenah WI. Died in St. Agnes Hospital, Neenah, Winnebago WI after ill for 6 months. Born 7 Oct 1894 Waupaca WI. Lived in Neenah for the past 36 years. WWI veteran, served in 32nd Division. Employed at Island Oldsmobile garage. One newspaper says William was a Tuscania survivor (Appleton), the other said survived Lusitania (Oshkosh). Member of the American Legion. Was an employee of Island Oldsmobile garage. Funeral 29 Dec 1955 with burial in Oak Hill.

Social Security number:

Censuses:

1900 Dayton, Waupaca WI

Christian, 37 Denmark, Sep 1842, parents b. Denmark, married 11 years, emigrated 1882, in US for 18 years, papers filed, farmer

Anna H., 28 Denmark, Jun 1872, parents b. Denmark, gave birth to 5 children, 5 are living

John, 9 WI, Jun 1890, at school

Charley, 8 WI, Mar 1892, at school

William, 5 WI, Oct 1894

Amelia, 3 WI, May 1896

Alvin, 2 WI, Jul 1897

1905 WI state census – Dayton, Waupaca WI – as of 1 Jun 1905

Chris Jacobson, 40 Denmark, parents b. Denmark, farmer

Anna, 33 Denmark, parents b. Denmark, housekeeper

Johnnie, 15 WI, farm laborer

Charley, 13 WI
 Willie, 10 WI
 Amelia, 9 WI
 Alvin, 8 WI
 Ester, 9 months WI

1910 Dayton, Waupaca WI

Christian Jacobson, 47 Denmark, parents b. Denmark, emigrated 1879, in 1st marriage, married 20 years, farmer, farm
 Annie, 38 Denmark, parents b. Denmark, in 1st marriage, gave birth to 6 children, 6 are living
 William E., 15 WI
 Emelia D., 13 WI
 Alvin P., 12 WI
 Esther C., 5 WI

1920 Dayton, Waupaca WI

Christian Jacobson, 58 Denmark, parents b. Denmark, emigrated 1879, naturalized 1912, farmer, general farming
 Anna, 48 Denmark, parents b. Denmark, emigrated 1879, naturalized
 John, 29 WI, laborer, farm
 Charles, 27 WI, laborer, farm
 William, 25 WI, laborer, farm
 Alvin, 22 WI, laborer, farm
 Esther, 14 Wi
 Leona, 2 WI

1930 Neenah, Winnebago WI

William E. Jacobsen, 35 WI, parents b. Denmark, age 28 at 1st marriage, proprietor, garage, WWI veteran
 Edna I., 34 Wi, parents b. WI, age 27 at 1st marriage
 Betty L., 3 WI
 & lodger Gust Blackman, 24 MI, parents b. Finland, fireman, paper mill

1940 Neenah, Winnebago WI – Nicolet Blvd. - same house in 1935

William Jacobson, 46 WI, mechanic, garage
 Edna, 44 WI
 Betty Lou, 13 WI
 Paul, 9 WI
 & sister Leona Mae Jacobson, 23 Wi, single, abor, education (in 1935 lived in Chicago IL)
 & boarder Wallace Garfield, 75 Wi, father-in-law, same house in 1935
 & lodger Walter Everetts, 35 WI, lodger, mechanic, garage, lived in rural Waupaca Co. WI in 1935